
 
Republic of the Philippines 

DEPARTMENT OF PUBLIC WORKS AND HIGHWAYS 
SURIGAO DEL SUR II 

DISTRICT ENGINEERING OFFICE 
REGIONAL OFFICE XIII 

Bislig City 

 

January 7, 2019 
 
 
MEMORANDUM 
 
TO  :  MA. VICTORIA S. GREGORIO 

   Officer in Charge 
   Civil Works Division 
 
 

SUBJECT :  Procurement Monitoring Report for 2nd Semester C.Y. 2019 

 
 

This pertains to the submission of Procurement Monitoring Report (PMR) for the 2nd semester 

of C.Y. 2019. We would like to state that from July to December which is the second semester 

of the year there was no project for consulting services.  

 

Hence, we cannot submit any report regarding that particular matter.  

 

For your information. 

 
 
 
NOEL R. OCLARIT 
District Engineer 
 
 
R.13.17.5 GMS/RMS 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


